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• Amy was the youngest FSA president 
and also the longest serving.

• She was the fi rst FSA president 
to take maternity leave, and her 
personal grievance resulted in 
an amendment to the CollecƟ ve 
Agreement with maternity leave 
receiving the same privileges as 
other forms of leave.

• She signifi cantly revised the FSA’s 
ExecuƟ ve Director’s posiƟ on and 
oversaw the expansion of the FSA 
offi  ce.

• She parƟ cipated in three rounds of 
bargaining with BCIT, and another 
three rounds with our CUPE staff .

• Importantly, she also built eff ecƟ ve 
working relaƟ onships for the FSA as 
an equal with other PSE unions.

I’m sure I had seen Amy around 
campus at various FSA Tech Rep 
meeƟ ngs, General MeeƟ ngs, or 
even on the picket line during the 
1999 strike, but my fi rst memory of 
her comes from the spring of 2000.  
The FSA was holding a quesƟ on and 
answer session for candidates running 
for FSA President and Vice-President.  
Amy stood up and asked a quesƟ on 
that showed her commitment to the 
FSA and to BCIT.  In that one quesƟ on, I 
could see the depth of her knowledge, 
understanding and the intelligence she 
brought to it. She showed a vision for 
the FSA that I also wanted.

Amy fi rst arrived at BCIT as a student 
living in residence.  AŌ er graduaƟ on 
she was hired into the Registrar’s 
Offi  ce, then migrated to Student 
Services and ulƟ mately to her posiƟ on 
in Program Advising.  Amy brought a 
wealth of experience and knowledge 
to the FSA when she became involved 
fi rst as a Tech Rep, then an FSA Board 
member, then on to FSA VP and fi nally 
as FSA President from 2005 to 2012.  

The FSA’s ExecuƟ ve Director, Paul 
Reniers, recalls some of Amy’s 
accomplishments (he calls them 
felonies!):

One of our longer standing Directors 
had this to say: 

“I feel privileged to have served with 
Amy on the FSA Board of Directors for 
the last fi ve years.  During my  me on 
the Board, Amy has led the FSA through 
many challenges and has ensured the 
FSA is well prepared to meet future 
challenges, whatever they may be.  
The FSA has become a much stronger 
and more capable organiza  on in large 
part due to Amy’s excellent leadership.”  

Taco Niet, M.A.Sc., P.Eng.
  
I feel very fortunate to follow in Amy’s 
footsteps.  Amy’s leadership has leŌ  
the FSA a beƩ er place than when 
she fi rst arrived.  RelaƟ onships with 
management are more open, giving the 
FSA and our members an opportunity 
to be proacƟ ve and more involved with 
any change that takes place at BCIT.  
Amy’s original vision to strengthen 
the FSA’s idenƟ ty and to bring about 
meaningful communicaƟ on has 
defi nitely started to grow strong roots.

Amy, I wish to express the enormous 
graƟ tude of the members and the 
Board, as well as my own – thank you 

From the President:

In appreciaƟ on of Amy Fell

PAUL DAYSON PHOTO

con  nued on next page
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FSA Annual General MeeƟ ng
Wednesday, October 24, 2012  at 2:30 p.m.

SE6-233 (Telus Theatre)
Special ResoluƟ ons amending the Bylaws of the Faculty and Staff  AssociaƟ on 

are to be debated and voted upon at this meeƟ ng
The wording of the Special ResoluƟ ons and amended Bylaws 

are available on line at bciƞ sa.ca.

The FSA’s Board of Directors have fi nalized proposed 
revisions to the FSA’s Bylaws and will bring them for-
ward for consideraƟ on by the members at the Annual 
General MeeƟ ng to be held on October 24.

A pdf of the proposed revised bylaws is now posted at 
bciƞ sa.ca for members to review. NoƟ ce of the special 
resoluƟ ons will be posted on the website and emailed 
to members at the beginning of October.

The need for revised bylaws became apparent during 
a policy review session in November 2010, where the 
Board realized that some of the terms of our current 
bylaws are problemaƟ c, contradict the Society Act 
or are confusing or unclear.  Rather than conƟ nuing 
to work with bylaws that have signifi cant issues, the 
Board decided to take on the task of updaƟ ng them.

The intent of the revision is not to make radical chang-
es to the FSA but rather to bring the bylaws into line 
with current legislaƟ on and to ensure the bylaws put 
the FSA on solid fooƟ ng to meet potenƟ al challenges.

If you have any quesƟ ons relaƟ ng to the FSA Bylaws  
feel free to contact Taco Niet, who is the Director lead-
ing this iniƟ aƟ ve for the Board.

A direct pdf download of the proposed Bylaws is avail-
able at bciƞ sa.ca/fi lebrowser/download/1276.
This pdf as well as the FSA’s ConsƟ tuƟ on and exisitng 
Bylaws are available at bciƞ sa.ca/execuƟ vedocs.

Bylaws resoluƟ ons slated 
for consideraƟ on at 
Annual General MeeƟ ng

for the tremendous job well done. The dedicaƟ on and eff ort 
which you have put into the role of FSA President has leŌ  the 
organizaƟ on in a place to move forward and with posiƟ ve opƟ ons 
for the future.  Your service has been above and beyond the call 
of duty, for that I thank you most warmly.

We wish you all the best as you conƟ nue on the path to receiving 
your Masters in Leadership and any future endeavours you take 
on.  Your future is bright.

I must also take this opportunity to thank all our members who 
turn up to General MeeƟ ngs and encourage others to aƩ end.  I 
thank you for asking your quesƟ ons and taking the Ɵ me to contact 
the FSA when you face challenges.  Thank you for supporƟ ng 
your Tech Reps and the valuable work they do; ensuring they 
have the Ɵ me to aƩ end meeƟ ngs, providing them with quesƟ ons 
and leƫ  ng them know challenges that you or your department 
might be up against. Thank you for sharing the successes your 
department has made – in sharing these successes we can help 
each other grow.  It is your involvement that makes the FSA a 
strong organizaƟ on.  We can’t do it alone. 

Teresa Place
FSA President

con  nued from previous page

FSA Past-President Amy Fell. PAUL DAYSON PHOTO
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by Paul Reniers
FSA ExecuƟ ve Director

AŌ er a lengthy hiatus to work out implicaƟ ons of the le-
gal dispute regarding memoranda of agreement, bargaining 
between the FSA and BCIT resumed in June with six days of 
negoƟ aƟ ons.  We entered June with a message to members 
and the employer that, aŌ er two years without a contract, 
we needed to have an agreement for members when they 
returned to campus in September or we would ask them 
for direcƟ on on what we should do to bring an agreement 
about.  Sadly, we’re not much closer to a new contract.

We proposed a bargaining schedule to help us get through 
the remaining issues. The employer didn’t want to keep to 
a schedule.  The environment at the bargaining table was 
amiable and, at Ɵ mes, even collaboraƟ ve but no signifi cant 
resoluƟ ons were achieved.

Despite having six bargaining days in June and being un-
available in July and August (we off ered to meet through 
the summer), the employer told us they would not receive 
their mandate from the provincial government for 2012-
14 unƟ l the second week of July.  Without a mandate, the 
employer was unwilling to make any move at the table. We 
expect the provincial mandate to be about as restricƟ ve as 
the 2010-12 mandate, which off ered us nothing.

Despite the friendly mood at the table, we leŌ  the June ses-
sions feeling very disappointed.  We believe there are many 

signifi cant things BCIT could do without a mandate or with-
in the very narrow terms being set by the government.  We 
have yet to get an explanaƟ on of why BCIT will not consider 
maternity leave top up for its largest employee group, even 
though that benefi t is listed as one of the reasons why BCIT 
was recognized as one of BC’s top employers.  We believe 
it’s enƟ rely within BCIT’s authority to convert auxiliary PTS 
contracts with regular and temporary contracts where in-
structors work full Ɵ me during the day, yet they have made 
no move to do so.  To resolve the preferred candidate issue, 
they conƟ nue to insist that the union give up its rights while 
off ering no new rights to temporary employees.  The pro-
vincial mandate does not prevent them from taking steps 
to beƩ er defi ne AI workload but they have shown no open-
ness to doing so. 

BCIT already could have taken these and other steps to ad-
vance bargaining but has not.  These negoƟ aƟ ons are hard 
enough given the restraints imposed by the provincial gov-
ernment.  The employer is making it even harder.  BCIT can-
not and should not use the provincial mandate as an excuse 
for not taking the steps it can to get a reasonable contract.  

We are trying to schedule more bargaining dates for the 
fall.  With the provincial mandate received, all issues well 
surveyed, and the proposals more focussed, considerable 
progress in bargaining should be possible.  The FSA Bar-
gaining Team will report to members at the Annual General 
MeeƟ ng on October 24 and seek further direcƟ on.

DisappoinƟ ng summer of bargaining 
leaves BCIT, FSA no closer to agreement
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FSA pursues grievances for AIs
by Paul Reniers,
FSA ExecuƟ ve Director

The FSA has iniƟ ated 
grievances on behalf of 
two members to seek 
compensaƟ on for faculty 
responsibiliƟ es assigned 
to them as Assistant In-
structors.  Through the 
grievances, we want to 
clarify when a member is 
assisƟ ng or supporƟ ng an 
instructor and when one 
is actually working as an 
instructor.

The disƟ ncƟ on between 
AIs and Instructors has 
been an issue since even 
before the AI category was 
created in 1988.  The mat-
ter previously went to ar-
bitraƟ on in 1993, although 
the arbitrator noted that 
his decision was very par-
Ɵ cular to work done at the 
Ɵ me by Nursing AIs in clin-
ical seƫ  ngs.  The current 
grievances relate to more 
tradiƟ onal classroom lab 
seƫ  ngs.

The FSA has made several 
past aƩ empts to correct inequiƟ es between the AI and In-
structor classifi caƟ ons through bargaining, but the defi ni-
Ɵ on of the Assistant Instructor classifi caƟ on has remained 
largely unchanged.  We also recognize that there are sig-
nifi cant diff erences between the work assigned to AIs from 
department to department and, in some cases, even within 
departments.  The grievance route is an alternaƟ ve ap-
proach to address the problem for AIs who choose to come 
forward to have their specifi c issues examined without try-
ing to change a classifi caƟ on that works well for some indi-
viduals and their departments.

Growing inequity between Faculty and AI compensaƟ on has 
also fueled our decision to grieve.  Increases to the Faculty 
pay scale have signifi cantly outstripped increases to the AI 
scale.  Faculty at the top of scale receiving the PD allow-
ance now make $21,836 more than an AI at the top of scale.  

By comparison, the dif-
ference between AI and 
Tech Staff  top of scale is 
only $4,519, about a fi Ō h 
of the Faculty-AI diff eren-
Ɵ al.  When an AI and an 
Instructor are both given 
the same contact hours 
for a lab with the same 
responsibiliƟ es for prepar-
ing, presenƟ ng, and evalu-
aƟ ng, that diff erence in 
pay is very hard to tolerate 
or jusƟ fy.

As a remedy to these situ-
aƟ ons, the FSA is seeking 
compensaƟ on as Faculty 
for the AIs wanƟ ng to have 
their issues examined.  
Unlike past eff orts, we are 
not seeking reclassifi ca-
Ɵ on or directly to change 
the AI classifi caƟ on.  We 
hope that, as a result of 
these grievances, mem-
bers will be paid appro-
priately for the work that 
they have done and that 
instrucƟ onal work will be 
assigned appropriately in 
the future.

While we pursue these 
grievances, we are also advancing AI interests in bargaining.  
We have proposed that AIs have an amount of unassign-
able Ɵ me in proporƟ on to their contact hours.  Currently, 
AIs work a 35 hour week with up to 20 contact hours.  We 
have had examples where departments try to assign non-
contact duƟ es to AIs with full loads of contact hours.  We 
are asking BCIT to recognize that AI contact Ɵ me also re-
quires addiƟ onal Ɵ me within the 35 hour paid work week 
for preparaƟ on, marking, student quesƟ ons, collaboraƟ ng 
with colleagues, administraƟ on, and other maƩ ers. 

The AI category can be seen as an aƩ empt to prevent mem-
bers from working like faculty when they are being paid 
like Tech Staff .  In some situaƟ ons, this injusƟ ce conƟ nues.  
Where it does, the FSA wants to address it.  If you feel that 
this is your situaƟ on, contact FSA ExecuƟ ve Director Paul 
Reniers at preniers@bcit.ca.
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The Low-down on 
AdministraƟ ve Allowances
by ChrisƟ ne Nagy, 
FSA Labour RelaƟ ons RepresentaƟ ve

What are administraƟ ve allowances and 
who gets paid them?

AdministraƟ ve allowances are paid to FSA employees who 
are appointed to administraƟ ve posiƟ ons within a Depart-
ment or Program. These posiƟ ons have various Ɵ tles such 
as: “Program Head”, “PTS Coordinator,” “Clinical Coordina-
tor,” “Team Lead” and “Department Coordinator”. The ap-
pointment process is governed by ArƟ cle 5.2.4 of the Col-
lecƟ ve Agreement, which provides that recommendaƟ ons 
for appointment are “made by the Department through the 
Manager” (ArƟ cle 5.2.4.1). 

AdministraƟ ve allowances are paid biweekly and are set at 
two diff erent rates: Level 1 is $117.24 and Level 2 is $57.80 
(ArƟ cle 15.6). Which level you receive depends on an as-
sessment of the factors set out in Appendix 5 (AP5.2.5) of 
the CollecƟ ve Agreement (p. 122). If you are receiving a 
Level 2 allowance but think you should be geƫ  ng the Level 
1 allowance, please contact the FSA. 

Are you receiving less than a full administraƟ ve allowance, 
and if so, what should you do? 

If you are being paid less than a full (100%) allowance - in-
cluding if you are sharing an allowance with one or more 
colleagues – please contact the FSA. 

Why is this important?

Several years ago, the FSA discovered that the InsƟ tute was 
automaƟ cally proraƟ ng allowances (and thereby paying less 

than a full allowance), based on a member’s percentage of 
FTE or “acƟ ve service”. This was happening in cases where 
the member was sƟ ll performing all of the duƟ es that gave 
rise to earning the allowance.  The FSA fi led a grievance, 
objecƟ ng to this policy and taking the posiƟ on that BCIT is 
not enƟ tled to prorate allowances based on a member’s 
percentage of FTE or service.  

In September 2011, the InsƟ tute allowed the FSA’s griev-
ance and agreed that it would rescind its proraƟ on policy. 
At the same Ɵ me, the FSA noƟ fi ed BCIT that it would review 
all future cases where members get less than a full adminis-
traƟ ve allowance because the default should be that mem-
bers are paid a full (100%) allowance.  If you are receiving 
less than a full allowance, we encourage you to contact 
the FSA.  
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by Paul Dayson, 
FSA CommunicaƟ ons Offi  cer

Where you are placed on the salary 
scale when hired will have a major 
impact on your take-home pay, on 
your lifeƟ me earnings, and eventually, 
on your pension benefi t!

IniƟ al Placement

SelecƟ on commiƩ ees play an 
important role in a new employee’s 
iniƟ al placement (ArƟ cles 5.2.3.3.5; 
11.2.1; 11.4.1; 11.6.1). Under the FSA 
CollecƟ ve Agreement, the Dean or 
equivalent is mandated to review the 
new employee’s placement on the 
salary scale (ArƟ cles 11.2.5; 11.4.3; 
11.6.4). FSA selecƟ on commiƩ ee 
members need to exercise their role 
and recommend the step at which 
new employees should be hired.

Pay aƩ enƟ on to your iniƟ al 
placement. An analysis of where you 
have been placed on the salary scale 
will accompany your appointment 
leƩ er via the placement form for 
your respecƟ ve job classifi caƟ on. 
Examine your placement form closely, 
and quesƟ on anything you think is 
incorrect. There is a six-month Ɵ me 
limit (from the date of appointment) 
on your right to appeal your iniƟ al 
placement (ArƟ cles 11.2.6 for Faculty; 
11.4.4 for Assistant Instructors; 11.6.5 
for Technical Staff ), so act right away 
if you believe a mistake has been 
made. Contact your Human Resources 
Advisor to have your placement 
reviewed. If you are not saƟ sfi ed with 
the response, please contact the FSA. 

If you fail to receive saƟ sfacƟ on from 
taking the steps above, you have 
the right to appeal to the InsƟ tute 
Placement CommiƩ ee (IPC) for a 
review of your iniƟ al placement. 

Advocate for your salary scale placement

Advancing addiƟ onal steps 
through service

• Full-Ɵ me members advance an 
addiƟ onal step on their anniversary 
date (April 1 or October 1) each 
year. Part-Ɵ me employees advance 
on the fi rst of the month following 
the compleƟ on of the equivalent 
of an annual workload of a full-
Ɵ me regular faculty member. 

Advancing addiƟ onal steps 
through achievement

Steps can be granted for:

• AddiƟ onal educaƟ on (ArƟ cles 
11.3.7; 11.5.5; 11.7.4). This can 
include obtaining your Bachelor 
or Master’s degree, or other 
professional credenƟ al. Recently, 
BCIT has begun awarding a step 
to members for compleƟ ng the 
Provincial Instructors Diploma.

• Achievement and bringing 
recogniƟ on to the InsƟ tute 
(ArƟ cles 11.3.7; 11.5.5; 11.7.4). 
This could be through one’s 
professional acƟ viƟ es, research, 
publishing and/or community 
profi le.

Members should apply (using the pdfs 
linked below) as soon as possible to 
the IPC if they wish to appeal their 
iniƟ al placement, or if they believe 
they qualify for a step increase due 
to addiƟ onal educaƟ on or other 
achievement. Do not delay, and 
encourage new colleagues to examine 
their placement!

Appeal of IniƟ al Placement PDF:
bcit.ca/fi les/hr/pdf/fsa_appl_appeal_
init_place.pdf 

ApplicaƟ on for Advancement PDF:
b c i t . c a / f i l e s / h r / p d f / f s a _ a p p l _
advancement.pdf
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by Paul Dayson, 
FSA CommunicaƟ ons Offi  cer

InstrucƟ onal Skills Workshops (ISW) 

Available to all FSA instructors, InstrucƟ onal Skills Work-
shops are noramlly off ered all year round during the eve-
nings, weekends and academic breaks. The workshops com-
prise a program of 24 hours of facilitated instrucƟ on in small 
groups of about six colleagues.

Designed to give instructors the skills they need in the class-
room, the program covers instrucƟ onal techniques, lesson 
planning, basics of marking and giving feedback.

The ISW is free and is credited as a course towards the Pro-
vincial Instructors Diploma. To fi nd out more visit: bcit.ca/
ltc/instructors/workshops/isw.shtml

Provincial Instructors Diploma (PID) 

The PID is designed for someone who has been teaching in 
the classroom, wants to take it to the next level and move 
into the academic side of the theory of educaƟ on. It is use-
ful for curriculum design, program design and teaching 
methods, but can sƟ ll be be valuable to instructors.

The PID is recognized by the placement commiƩ ee as an up-
grade that results in a step increase on the salary scale. To 
take the PID, FSA members must complete the ISW (above) 
as a prerequisite. 

Funding for FSA members interested in taking the diploma 
is available through the InstrucƟ onal Development Commit-

tee’s  InstrucƟ onal Skills Development Fund which supports 
acƟ viƟ es and resources directly related to the improvement 
of teaching and learning. See bcit.ca/idc/ for more informa-
Ɵ on on accessing this funding. Professional development 
leave may also be available, and to access this, you should 
speak with your program head.

To learn more about the PID as a learning opportunity, visit 
bcit.ca/idc/diploma.shtml.

The InstrucƟ onal Development CommiƩ ee

The IDC also has resources, links and other workshops avail-
able on its website at bcit.ca/idc/.

Looking forward: an Intermediate Program?

BCIT could be looking at creaƟ ng an addiƟ onal level of in-
structor educaƟ on. BCIT Vice President of EducaƟ on and 
Research Paul Dangerfi eld said there is a need for more 
pracƟ cal workshops to be developed like a fi ve- to 10-day 
program that bridges between the ISW and PID programs 
to assist people from industry become excellent teachers. 

Dangerfi eld said, this comes out of a conversaƟ on on ed-
ucaƟ onal quality and teaching excellence with staff  in the 
Learning and Teaching Centre, the deans and members of 
faculty in the open forums. Dangerfi eld holds these forums 
on the fi rst Friday of each month during the academic year, 
rotaƟ ng through each of BCIT’s campuses. Streaming of 
previous sessions is available at BCIT’s 5iveforward website 
(commons.bcit.ca/fi veforward/) for those interested in the 
discussion.

Upgrading opportuniƟ es for your teaching 
skills and professional advancement
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by Paul Dayson, 
FSA CommunicaƟ ons Offi  cer

The FSA has delayed its plans to 
perform renovaƟ ons of its offi  ce 
over the summer. 

The FSA noƟ fi ed members of our 
intenƟ on by email in May and 
only one member registered an 
objecƟ on to the plans. The Board 
decided it was prudent to delay 
the work unƟ l aŌ er the October 
Annual General MeeƟ ng. It was 
felt that this would provide an 
improved tendering process and 
beƩ er meet members’ expecta-
Ɵ ons.

The renovaƟ on is intended to in-
crease the privacy of members 
seeking assistance and the secu-
rity of FSA staff  and data, while 
creaƟ ng a more organized entry 
to the FSA offi  ce. 

The renovaƟ ons planned would 
cost approximately $15,000 and 
include:

• ConverƟ ng the current small 
interview room into a recep-
Ɵ on area 

• Moving the public entrance 
to the FSA offi  ce from the 
door immediately adjacent 
to the exterior doors to SE 16 
to the door that currently en-
ters into the small interview 
room 

• EliminaƟ ng the interior ac-
cess to the boardroom and 
the hallway leading to it 

• CreaƟ ng a new small inter-
view room in the space now 
making up the hallway to the 
boardroom and part of the 
execuƟ ve offi  ce 

• Reducing the width of the 
current execuƟ ve offi  ce 

• Installing a door between the 
new recepƟ on area and the 
passage way to the interior 
offi  ces and work areas 

Any members who would like to 
come over to walk through the 
plans, please email Paul Reniers 
at preniers@bcit.ca  to arrange a 
meeƟ ng.

FSA delays plans for offi  ce renovaƟ on

Curriculum Development Contracts are not piece work
by Paul Dayson,
FSA CommunicaƟ ons Offi  cer 

Members have asked what they are accountable for when 
doing work on a curriculum development contract. Do they 
need to conƟ nue working unƟ l the project is complete or 
unƟ l they have worked the hours indicated in the contract?

Under the FSA CollecƟ ve Agreement, curriculum develop-
ment contracts are premised on the developer being paid 
for each hour worked. The developer’s contract does not 
require that they conƟ nue to work indefi nitely unƟ l a prod-
uct meets the manager’s saƟ sfacƟ on. The employee has an 
obligaƟ on to undertake their responsibiliƟ es diligently and 
with care and to work the hours for which they are paid. 
The manager must ensure that their expectaƟ ons are rea-
sonable given the Ɵ me provided and they get the work that 

they need done in the Ɵ me for which they are prepared to 
pay for. If the manager does not manage the contract and 
the Ɵ me spent adequately, they will have to pay for any ad-
diƟ onal work required. If the contractor under performs, 
future employment is at risk.

Put another way, a curriculum development contract at BCIT 
is an auxiliary employment contract. Developers are BCIT 
employees for a limited numbers of hours. Developers are 
not independent contractors who agree to a contract price 
for the work and take the risk on their ability to produce an 
adequate product in a reasonable amount of Ɵ me to earn 
a good hourly rate. The hourly rate is set by ArƟ cle 15.18 of 
the collecƟ ve agreement. The manager responsible for the 
contract takes the risk about whether they can get an ad-
equate product in the Ɵ me for which they have contracted.
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by Paul Dayson,
FSA CommunicaƟ ons Offi  cer

In April, the provincial government 
adopted the Advanced EducaƟ on Stat-
utes Act – Bill 18 – which amended a 
number of laws that govern BC’s post-
secondary insƟ tuƟ ons. Since it was 
fi rst introduced into the legislature 
last fall by then Minister of Advanced 
EducaƟ on Naomi Yamamoto, repre-
sentaƟ ves of faculty and staff  at all 
of BC’s public post-secondary insƟ tu-
Ɵ ons  and other criƟ cs have alleged it 
undermines the role played by those 
who work and study at BC insƟ tuƟ ons.

The Act restricts members from siƫ  ng 
on both the Board of Governors and a 
union or associaƟ on – such as the FSA 
– that engages in collecƟ ve bargaining 
with the insƟ tuƟ on. Faculty represen-
taƟ ves at two BC post-secondary insƟ -
tuƟ ons have already been forced from 
their boards as a result.

Bill 18 also gave the Board of Gover-
nors at BC’s universiƟ es, colleges and 
at BCIT the ability to oust a board 
member with a two-thirds vote and 
it bars elected representaƟ ves from 

serving as the chair of a board. This 
procedure is poorly defi ned in the Act 
and is open to abuse since it eff ecƟ ve-
ly gives the power to the government 
appointees to oust elected students, 
instructors and staff  who don’t toe the 
insƟ tuƟ on’s offi  cial line.

While the Ministry has said that these 
changes are necessary to prevent con-
fl icts of interest, representaƟ ves of 
these groups argue that this is a bla-
tant aƩ ack on students, staff  and fac-
ulty. 

In June, the FederaƟ on of Post-Second-
ary Educators (FPSE) and BC Govern-
ment and Service Employees’ Union 
(BCGEU) fi led noƟ ce of a consƟ tuƟ on-
al court challenge to the Act. Court 
documents detail how the passage of 
Bill 18 has forced one of FPSE’s faculty-
elected Board members at Vancouver 
Island University (VIU) to be removed 
from that insƟ tuƟ on’s Board of Gover-
nors because the member also sits on 
the local faculty associaƟ on execuƟ ve.

PSE unions stand up for members’ right 
to parƟ cipate in insƟ tuƟ onal governance

BCGEU president Darryl Walker and FPSE president Cindy Oliver speak to 
reporters outside the Robson Square Law Courts, where the two unions fi led a 
court challenge to Bill 18.      BCGEU PHOTO

Friday@4 presents:

Col. Panic at 
Professor Muggs

Friday, Sept. 21, 3 - 5:30 p.m.

CALLING ALL BCIT EMPLOYEES

Live Music • Free Burger and Beverage Draw
Free AppeƟ zers • 50/50 Draw for the United Way

Bring a Friend for Your Chance to Win Awesome Door Prizes
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Board of Directors

Teresa Place, President
Silvia Raschke, Vice-President

Steve Finn, Treasurer
Jim Booth, Director-at-Large

Alistair Calder, Director-at-Large
Brian Ennis, Director-at-Large
Joe Newton, Director-at-Large

Taco Niet, Director-at-Large
Kathryn Stewart, Director-at-Large

Ted Rutledge, Director (Associate Members)
Amy Fell, Past-President

The BCIT Faculty and Staff  AssociaƟ on Team Contact Us
Phone: 604.432.8695

Fax: 604.432.8348
E-mail: fsa@bcit.ca

SE 16-116
3700 Willingdon

Burnaby, BC 
V5G 3H2

bciƞ sa.ca

Staff  Members

Paul Reniers, ExecuƟ ve Director
Heather Neun, Senior Labour RelaƟ ons RepresentaƟ ve

ChrisƟ ne Nagy, Labour RelaƟ ons RepresentaƟ ve
Tess RebbiƩ , Labour RelaƟ ons RepresentaƟ ve

Sascha Swartz, Labour RelaƟ ons AdministraƟ ve Analyst
Maria Angerilli, ExecuƟ ve Assistant

Paul Dayson, CommunicaƟ ons Offi  cer
Marian Ciccone, Offi  ce Assistant

Steve Finn of Renewable Resources will serve as Professional Development System 
Coordinator with 0.5 FTE release for the period June 1, 2012 to May 31, 2013. We were 
very pleased Steve chose to make himself available for this posƟ ng. Steve has experi-
ence with the PDS as an Instructor, an Assistant Instructor, and in PTS, and has a strong 
history of working with the FSA and with management on InsƟ tute commiƩ ees and in 
program leadership.

Updated contact informaƟ on for the PDS Coordinator will be provided when it is 
available. In the meanƟ me, Steve can be reached at Steve_Finn@bcit.ca and at 
604.432.8857.

Finn appointed as PDS Coordinator

by Paul Reniers
FSA ExecuƟ ve Director

FSA staff  members, represented by CUPE 
1004, raƟ fi ed a new collecƟ ve agreement 
with the FSA in July.  The agreement was 
the result of several bargaining sessions 
held between April 2011 and April 2012 
and renews the agreement that expired 
April 30, 2011.

The new agreement provides for general 
pay increases for two percent a year each 
year for a three-year agreement expiring 
in 2014.  The agreement also restructures 
the pay scales for the criƟ cal representa-
Ɵ ve posiƟ ons and seƩ les on a salary scale 
for the new Labour RelaƟ ons Administra-
Ɵ ve Analyst posiƟ on, bringing the total 
cost of the contract to about eight percent 
over three years.  The FSA Board of Direc-

tors believed that they should negoƟ ate 
an agreement with staff  that represents 
fair compensaƟ on such as we expect for 
FSA members rather than Ɵ e the staff  to 
an unreasonable provincial mandate.

The agreement also establishes a perfor-
mance development system for FSA staff  
comparable to the PDS which FSA mem-
bers have access to.  The parƟ es agreed 
to implement such a system two con-
tracts ago.  That system has fi nally been 
detailed in a way that can now be carried 
out.

Other signifi cant changes bring the FSA 
staff  agreement more in line with the FSA-
BCIT contract in the areas of discipline, 
recall rights, and the use of professional 
development expenses.

FSA reaches new CollecƟ ve 
Agreement with its CUPE staff 

FSA Director 
By-ElecƟ ons 
and Board 
Appointment
The FSA Board has two new 
Directors, Brian Ennis and 
James Booth.

When nominaƟ ons in the FSA 
By-ElecƟ ons for Directors-at-
Large closed on May 1, only 
Ennis, an Assistant Instruc-
tor in Mechanical Engineer-
ing, had been nominated for 
the two open posiƟ ons. FSA 
Returning Offi  cer Colin Jones 
duly declared that Ennis had 
been nominated and ac-
claimed to the posiƟ on. Ennis 
joined the Board for his fi rst 
meeƟ ng on June 6.

At its June meeƟ ng, the FSA’s 
Board of Directors discussed 
the vacant posiƟ on and chose 
to appoint James Booth, an In-
structor, in the School of Com-
puƟ ng and Academic Studies’ 
Physics department, to the 
Board. His fi rst meeƟ ng was 
the August 29 board meeƟ ng.


